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From the Editor 
A short while ago a previous editor of Meeting 
Point asked me to help him with some research 
into an article that had appeared in the magazine 
during his editorship. I looked back through the 
bound copies of past magazines that I keep, and 
the job was done quite quickly. But I then couldn’t 
help reading on and seeing what went into Meeting 
Point in the 1980s.  
 
Amongst many other things, the February 1986 
magazine contained a photo quiz, a local walk, an 
update from the Scouts, a local man’s memories of 
going to school as an infant in Old Down and then 
Olveston, and a welcome to a new family in the 
area (Mrs ‘P’ took on the editor role 25 years later 
in 2011). Two items made me think how times have 
changed, one was about the local baby-sitting 
circle – is there anything like that now? And the 
other was a notice about the Youth Club – it is very 
sad these clubs are in decline, when they are 
clearly much needed. 
 
I wonder what a reader in 2058 would make of this 
edition…….. 
 

 
The cover this month is by Peter Haworth 
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01454 418259 

www.thornburychiropractic.co.uk 
The Georgian House, 6 The Plain 

Chiropractic 
Johnatan Williams Msc DC 

Carol Williams MSc DC 

Acupuncture 

Massage 
David Sanders Lic Ac. M.B. Ac.C 

Josie Cole MTI  

Open weekdays 8.30am-7pm   
and Saturday mornings  

Top-to-Tail  
Housekeeping

Trading  
Standards  
Accredited

• Professional
• Dependable
• Comprehensive service

Felina  
Contract Cleaning 

01454 201562
07790 050187
cleaning@felina.biz
www.felina.biz
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Our Shop is open Tuesday to 
Saturday ~ 9.00am to 5.00pm 

Taking walk in and phone orders  

Delivering to BS35 and 
surrounding areas ~ Tuesday to 
Saturday from 9.00am to 5.00pm  

Holding socially distanced 
meetings for weddings and 
memorials should you wish to 
discuss plans 

Please call for prices or pop into 
the Shop in The Arcade, 
Thornbury 
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Beautiful 
flowers for any 
occasion… 

t: 01454 416111 
e: flowers@joliesfleurs.co.uk 
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Vicarage Farm 
 Holistic Therapy Centre 

 

Hypnotherapy 
 

A safe and effective treatment: to  
remove stress, anxiety, depression 
and phobias.  Allowing positive and  

powerful changes in your life. 
Tel 01454 614390  

www.vicaragefarm.org 
 

BBrriinnggiinngg  bbaallaannccee  bbaacckk  
iinnttoo  yyoouurr  lliiffee..    

  OOffffeerriinngg  aa  wwiiddee  rraannggee  ooff  
HHoolliissttiicc  TTrreeaattmmeennttss. 

 

Lyndsey Gethin: New Parish 
Councillor        Pat Thirkettle 

Lyndsey was eighteen and 
working for a year to support 
herself on a degree course at 
Derby University when several 
niggling symptoms, previously 
dismissed by her GP, prompted 
her to go to hospital where she 
was seen by a trainee doctor. He 
decided to do a thorough 
examination with the result that 
within twenty-four hours she was 
on a high dependency ward with 
endocarditis. There she remained 
for two months until it was safe for 
replacement valve surgery, and 
she was finally discharged just 
before Christmas. 

Lyndsey’s intended degree was 
Art Therapy, but once recovered 
she pursued training as a therapist 
and moved to Bristol to study 
counselling at UWE, alongside 
working with Connexions which 
offers advice and careers 
guidance for 13-19 year olds. 
There she joined a group of six In 
Reach workers, whose purpose is 
helping individuals to access 
training and support to acquire life 
skills. It was unique that the role 
was split between hands-on client 
work and research; this fed directly 
to the Learning Skills Council to 
identify and understand triggers 
into why young people disengage 

and helped develop prevention measures that were then implemented in post 
16 educational settings. 

Lyndsey then worked for Gordano Training, gaining her PGCE teaching 
qualification and working on a three-year funded research project across 
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Divine
B a t h r o o m s  &  W e t  R o o m s

07584 666154
Email: info@divinebathrooms.co.uk

Web: divinebathrooms.co.uk

MD Aerials
T: 01454 418 341 M: 07817 304 236

Call Michael Dagger 

mike@mdaerials.co.uk
www.mdaerials.co.uk

Freeview – Freesat – Sky – DAB Aerials

Wall mounting LCD & Plasma
televisions setting up & tuning

Bristol that worked individually with 16–19-year-olds helping them to acquire 
life skills. When it finished, her manager employed Lyndsey to help design a 
European Social Fund project that helps clients learn new skills and obtain 
better jobs. The premises were on one floor of a building in Portland Square in 
Bristol, offering a wide variety of projects to encourage new skills from 
improving core English, maths and IT skills, the latter taught by Lyndsey’s 
partner Glenn.  These skills would help to overcome barriers to homelessness, 
opening bank accounts, health, addiction and careers advice. The National 
success rate for clients leaving and progressing to a full-time training 
programme was 32%, but they achieved 84%. 

The funding for this project came to an end, along with Gordano Training, and 
after a move to City of Bristol College, Lyndsey took voluntary redundancy and 
- with a complete change of direction - managed a pub for a year in Portland 
Square. However, she continued as a self-employed careers and engagement 
consultant for many schools across Bristol. Though the change in work 
seemed drastic, both Lyndsey and Glenn put all their learned skills to good 
use, providing support and advice to many customers and the local 
community.

After this initial year they saw they could combine their skills further and 
moved to Cafe des Amies in Easton Community Centre and everything fell 
into place. Good food, engaging with others in a safe environment and feeling 
part of the community is essential to their philosophy that a starving child or 
adult is unable to function to their full ability. Their aim when setting out was to 
offer good, fresh, homemade food at accessible prices. This ethos has stayed 
and grown from strength to strength. No fried or processed food, sugar and 
salt, but lots of tasty options, a welcome smile and time for each customer.  
They provide food for Raised in Bristol nurseries, eventually up to 130 a day, 
so they needed a bigger kitchen! They are now running the cafe at Southmead 
Community Centre; it is low cost, caters for everyone and especially those 
who have fallen through the gap. 

Lyndsey and Glen lived in central Bristol, but they love walking and the 
countryside and knew this area through fifteen years of dog-sitting for friends in 
Tockington. Eventually they asked themselves why they were living in central 
Bristol and escaping to the country? They decided to move to Olveston two 
years ago. 

They work long hours but surprisingly COVID was a personal blessing for them 
as it enabled them to reassess the hours they worked and become more 
involved in the local community. Lyndsey was elected to the Parish Council in 
November.  They found the local footpath booklets very useful; outdoor and 
environmental issues are close to Lyndsey’s heart as well as support for young 
families and community events She is already getting involved in preparations 
for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations. 
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Greenforce: Do you 
know what LOAF 
means? 

Locally grown, Organic, Animal friendly, Fairtrade 

Perhaps we should give this more thought?  

With regard to our food, buying locally if possible cuts down on air miles.  In 
the UK 50% of our food is imported. It is also worth bearing in mind that in 
order to keep our livestock/meat industry going it’s preferable to eat meat less 
often but spend a little more in order to maintain the industry. This has the 
effect of raising stock less intensively and therefore maintaining welfare 
standards which are high in this country. 

Fairtrade has a recognisable registered logo and appears on selected food 
items. The organisation supports products sourced in developing countries 
and has its own strict set of standards through which it promotes fair and just 
trade. 

Have you thought of reading the labels on your clothes to see what they 
are made of?  
Viscose is used widely, as is polyester. The former is manufactured from trees 
and the latter from PET plastic which originates from crude oil. Micro plastics 
from washing our clothes find their way into the sea as micro particles which 
then enter our food chain. Eventually we finish up eating micro plastics too! 
Perhaps we should try to buy cotton and wool which are natural products. 

 

Olveston Parish Hall Annual Fish 
and Quiz 
 
The 2022 Annual Quiz will be held on Friday 4th March.  
Doors open at 7.00 for a prompt 7.30 start.  
Full details will appear in the March Meeting Point. Any queries in the 
meantime, please contact Pat Savage: patsavage1948@icloud.com 
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Top quality Nursing  
and Residential Care

Beech House Care Home 
provides excellence in 
all aspects of care for all 
our residents, offering the 
best in nursing care for 
the elderly and residential 
care for people with a 
diagnosis of dementia.

• beautiful gardens
• purpose built homes with 

24/7 air circulation
• spacious rooms and wide 

corridors
• top quality chefs
• television with DVD and 

telephone in each room

• wheelchair provision at  
no additional cost

• high technology baths  
and walk-in showers

• regular minibus trips
• programme of interesting 

and stimulating activities

Our unique care service includes:

To arrange a visit, telephone 01454 412266 
For more information see www.bristolcarehomes.co.uk

Beech House
✩

RECENTLY RATED Outstanding by Care Quality  Commission

COMPANION 
AND

DRIVING SERVICE

Now taking bookings in your area!
•  For people of all ages unable to drive but 

wish to remain independent
•  Supported trips to the doctor, hospital, 

shops, bank, hairdresser, vet, etc.
•  Social outings, holidays, help at home 

and much, much more
• DBS checked and First-Aid trained
• Dementia friendly
• Wheelchair Accessible Vehicle
• Fully Licensed

To book your Daisy
07951 079 558 / 0333 014 6211

northbristol@drivingmissdaisy.co.uk 
www.drivingmissdaisy.co.uk

Aust Parish Council  
Precept setting 
One of the first tasks of the new year for the council is to set the precept 
amount (the share of council tax which funds parish councils) for the coming 
year. At our meeting in January, councillors decided on a total precept of 
£5,990; this equates to £25.93 for the average household for the year, or 50p 
per week.  

The decision was made following a detailed budgeting process. This amount 
will cover the general running costs of the council as well as some additional 
items including: 

• contributions towards maintenance of the churchyards in each village, 
• provision of a new, larger parish noticeboard in Elberton, with room for 

community events and organisations to advertise, 
• refurbishment of the noticeboard in Littleton,   
• servicing of the new litter bin near the Aust tunnel.. 

I would be happy to explain in more detail if anyone has questions on the 
council’s finances.  

Jubilee celebrations 
Plans are being developed for a parish-wide event to celebrate the Platinum 
Jubilee in June. We are very grateful to the small team of volunteers who have 
come forward to start shaping the plans – though appeals for more helpers, 
both in the run up to the event and on the day, will be coming soon! We have 
applied for a grant from South Gloucestershire council to help with funding the 
celebrations, so please keep your fingers crossed that the application is 
successful. If not, it will be a somewhat scaled-down party but still, I’m sure, 
fun for everyone. Please get in touch with me if you are able to offer any help 
to the organisers. 

Emma Pattullo, Clerk (01454) 837271 / austparishcouncil@gmail.com 

 

A Swift Recovery 
                 Melinda Evans 

 

As previous articles in Meeting Point have highlighted, the strategy for the 
Making Space for Wildlife project is now organised on three key themes: 
species, habitats and community spaces.  On species, for now we are 
focussing on two much beloved animals, hedgehogs and swifts.  Previous 
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issues of Meeting Point, including October 2021 and an update in December, 
have provided information about our plan for hedgehogs. Here, we wish to 
provide some information about our plans to help swifts.   

Swifts need our help more than ever as their numbers continue to decline at 
an alarming rate. In the last 30 years, we have lost nearly 60% of the swift 
population, and the rate of loss is increasing.  In late 2021, because of 
population decline, swifts were added to the UK’s Red List, which is a list of 
species of the highest conservation priority where urgent action is needed.  
The reasons for their decline are complicated, in part because they are global 
travellers. In the UK, a shortage of food (flying insects) and nesting sites is 
largely to blame.  As swifts like to return to the same nest each year, losing 
their nest can have a devasting impact on a breeding pair (who also mate for 
life).  Swifts have relied on man-made structures for nesting for quite some 
time, but modern practices such as increased loft insulation, new building 
regulations, repairs and renovations that create better ‘sealed’ homes are all 
reducing the number of suitable nesting sites.  Therefore, our plan aims to 
provide more nesting sites for swifts in the Parish.  

We are lucky to have these summertime visitors each year, with quite a few 
nesting at the old library building at Olveston School. Indeed, Olveston School 
has already been very active in helping swifts and you can see a lovely article 
on the Bristol Swifts website about what they have been doing, see 
https://www.bristolswifts.co.uk/swift-projects/.  This means much of the hard 
work to attract swifts to the area has already been done.   

In conjunction with other groups in the Parish we are hoping to install swift 
boxes on local buildings.  However, there is much scope for residents to install 
their own swift boxes as well.  If you were interested in putting up a swift box 
on your own home, here are some pointers on what to look for.   

• Swifts like to live in colonies, so installing 2-4 boxes (or more!) is best if 
you have the room. They arrive from late April onwards, so now is a 
great time to install them. 

• Ideally swift boxes should be situated around five metres above the 
ground, and always make sure the swifts have a good clear approach 
both below and in front of the nest (allowing roughly five metres lateral 
clearance is best).  The flight path into the nest box should be free from 
nearby obstacles such as trees, fences, wires and other buildings.  This 
also reduces the chances of predators being able to reach the boxes.   

• If possible, avoid installing boxes directly above windows and doors. 
• A north-east to north to north-west facing aspect is best but really the 

nest box can be fitted to any aspect, as long as it is protected from the 
weather. If it is fitted on the south side, precaution should be taken to 
avoid the mid-day sun (maybe by painting it a light colour).  
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THE WHITE HART INN
Olveston

Traditional 17th Century English Pub

Catering for Parties and Functions
Wide variety of cask & keg beers

Skittle alley & pool table available
Book now for Skittle Matches

Award winning courtyard garden

Telephone: 01454 612175Telephone: 01454 612175

Frontline Martial Arts 
Traditional Martial Arts / Taekwondo 

Mighty Mites (under 10’s): Fridays 4.30-5.15pm at 
Juniors (ages 10-13): Mondays 7.15-8.15pm 

Adults/over 13’s: Mondays 8.15-9.45pm 
at Alveston Youth Centre 

Tel: 07771 692222 
www.frontline-ma.co.uk

For all aspects of carpentry 

Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Fencing, 
Decking, Stairs, Timber frame etc.

Call Craig on 07970 514409
(or, if busy)

email: craigyoung0308@live.co.uk

SEVERN SIDE TAXIS
SIX SEAT COMFORT

AIR CONDITIONED CAR

RING STEVE WARD

07879 601011

HOSPITALS 
EVENINGS OUT

AIRPORTS
BUS STATIONS

• Swifts are by nature very clean and tidy birds and the boxes do not 
need to be cleaned out every year.  Although from a maintenance point 
of view, it might be worth checking on them occasionally.  

• Most importantly, take care when putting it up and don’t take any risks 
on a ladder, please check up on working at heights and ladder safety 
beforehand.   

To increase the chances of attracting new swifts to your boxes, locating a 
sound system next to the nest boxes that plays swift attraction calls can really 
help.  

There’s a lot of online information about buying ready-made swift boxes or 
making your own, and about swifts in general.  For example, here are the links 
to making a swift box on the Bristol Swifts project website: 
https://www.bristolswifts.co.uk/swift-nest-box-design/.  

Because we’d love to have not only more swift boxes in Olveston Parish, but 
also have an idea of how many are being installed, please let us know if you 
have installed a swift box by emailing us on: olvestonwildlife@gmail.com 

 

Making Space for Wildlife is part of the Olveston Parish 
Council Biodiversity backed and funded initiative. 

 

 

Calamity Jane - Stop Press 
Remember - tickets for the Parish Players production of Calamity Jane at the 
Parish Hall on 23rd to 26th February are available now. Please call 01454 
202011. In light of Covid, we'll have appropriate measures in place to try and 
keep everyone safe. See www.facebook.com/OlvestonParishPlayers for up-to-
date information. We're really looking forward to bringing you a show week of 
light, colour and joy! 

 
Alveston Gardens Association  
 

Lawn Care with Mike Symonds. 
 
7.30pm Alveston Jubilee Hall   
Monday 7th February   
All welcome – visitors £3. 
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Working locally since 2003. An experienced 
heating and plumbing engineer. For a no  
obligation quote please call Mike       
Mob: 07554 825813 Tel: 01454 613780 

Severnside 
Heating & Plumbing 
 Installations
 Servicing
 Repairs
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BOARS HEAD 
AUST 
01454 632278 

 
• Your local friendly Village pub 
• Open 7 days a week 
• Food Served from 12.00pm to 9pm every day 
• 1st Friday of the month is Quiz Night 
• Breakfast Available 
• Chefs Table Food Experience 
• Parties Catered for 
• Open Log Fires 
• Real Ales and Premium drinks available 
• 5 star Food Hygiene rating  

 
MAIN ROAD, AUST, BS35 4AX 

 

“The Friendly pub 
where you arrive as 
our Guest and leave 

as our Friend” 

BBaabbyy  aanndd  TTooddddlleerr  MMuussiicc!!    
 

 
 

Have fun and enjoy music with your child 
Meet others and share music as well as a cuppa and maybe cake 

Suitable for ages from 0-4 with a supporting adult of any age 

 

 

10:30am Wednesdays in Severn Beach Village 
Hall 

£2-5 for an hour session dependent on 
numbers 

 
 

FFI Contact Janet Harrison janet_harrison@outlook.com  or 07562 212435 or turn up 
to a session 

 

 

Friends of St. Mary’s 
 
The prize winners in the January draw, held on 10th January 2022 were: 
 
Amount Number Name 
£150 542 Mr N Fear, Tockington 
£75 439 Mr D Skinner, Sneyd Park 
£25 345 Mrs C Mason, Tockington 
£25 446 Mr B Amos, Olveston 
£25 531 Mr & Mrs M Scott, Olveston 
£25 268 Mrs F Huke, Olveston 
£20 409 Mrs C Fairhead, Oldbury-on-Severn 
£20 233 Mrs G Bowen, Awkley 
£20 291 Mrs I Phillips, Olveston 
£20 288 Mrs G Davies, Abergavenny 
£10 234 Mrs G Bowen, Awkley 
£10                   373                    Dr M Wright, Olveston 
 
If you are not yet a member and wish to join the lottery, please telephone 
Andy Phillips on 01454 614890 or email:  andisp28@hotmail.co.uk. 
 

Mike’s Christmas Quiz – Answers 
 
Here are the answers to the Christmas Quiz which appeared in 
December's Meeting Point.  There were several 100% correct entries, but the 
lucky winner was Paige Warr, who won two of Mike’s Amazon published quiz 
books. Congratulations Paige! 
1.   1843.  
2.   Indian. 
3.   The World is not Enough. 
4.   4. 
5.   Driving home for Christmas. 
6.   Gabriel. 
7.   It came upon a midnight clear.    
8.   Mistletoe. 
9.   Cinderella. 
10. Codfish 
11. Merry Christmas. 
12. The ox and the lamb. 
13. 1957. 
14. Home Alone / Elf. 
15. Little Donkey. 
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A great venue for :

• Fitness
• Parties
• Public  events
• Music & Dance

Check availability & book online at   www.olvestonparishhall.co.uk

07780 515317

“Our newly decorated  Hall”

We also print for lots of local clubs, events and businesses.

Based in Severn Beach we offer convenient off-road 
parking right outside our door!

We print everything from 
Wedding Stationery to Business Stationery

Our professional design and modern printing techniques 
have saved time and money for lots of people.

Fast, efficient and professional.

Why not let us print for you?

01454 631289      
info@motionprinting.co.uk     
www.motionprinting.co.uk

Do you know we print the 
Meeting Point Magazine?

St Mary’s Church Tower 
Restoration Project  
         Peter Floyd 

Well, we thought we would finish underpinning the stair 
tower very, very carefully, just before Christmas, but the 
team arrived one morning to find water pouring down 
the inside of the spiral turret stairs! This was a total 
surprise, since as far as anyone knew there was no 
water around the stair turret at all. 

We have already described the curious tale of the stair 
turret being added in a somewhat amateur way, long 
after the 1606 tower rebuild, to provide access to the 

ringing chamber via the equally makeshift timber bridge across the roof. 

The water seemed to be coming 
from below the boarded floor of the 
bridge and having prised up some 
of the boards, a large lead hopper 
head was found collecting 
rainwater from the long north aisle 
valley and the tower. This hopper 
head was drained by a lead 
rainwater downpipe in the right 
angle of the chancel and north 
aisle walls of the church and totally 
enclosed within the stair turret 
when it was built. It had remained 
unknown ever since and was now 
blocked solid. 

Rather than trying to get it going 
again, it is now intended to run a 
new pipe down the outside of the 
turret, so that, rather than pouring 
rainwater into the ground drain 
which runs around the outside of 

the church, soaking the foundations of the chancel, it will be redirected to a 
soakaway in the churchyard. 

A much more visible object, the elaborate stone cross on the east end of the 
chancel roof has gone – had you noticed?  
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Bristol Carriage Masters

- Religious or non-religious funerals
- Bespoke funerals for burial or cremation 
- Fully guaranteed pre-paid funeral plans

- Direct cremations 

177 Crow Lane, Henbury, Bristol, BS10 7DR
Telephone: 0117 950 8066

Website: www.bcm-funerals.co.uk
Email: admin@bcm-funerals.co.uk

‘Indawes 
- Outdawes’

Decorating and 
Home Improvements

Painting  |  Wall Papering
Floor Laying

Martin Dawes    07720 509653    
martin.dawes@live.com

Fifteen years ago we realised that 
the pinnacles were severely 
weathered, and the east end cross 
was cracked. Whilst the pinnacles 
were wrapped in netting by Mark 
Hancock of Centreline (our current 
main contractor), the cross had to 
be taken down at once. 

Scaffolding would have been a 
serious expense, so early on a 
Sunday morning, from the back of 
a lorry outside the churchyard, 
Mark Hancock allowed himself to 
be hoisted in its large bucket, on a 
rather jerky journey, over the 
church wall, up and across the 
churchyard, to the top of the 
chancel roof. With great courage 
he took down the heavy stone 
cross to pin and later replace it. 

 

While working on the tower project, our church architect Marcus Chantry 
spotted that the arms of the stone cross on the chancel roof were drooping 
again. Another decade of weather had finally worn it out and it is once again in 
the workshop, but this time in many pieces, so consideration is being given to 
its replacement.  

Work to historic buildings (or any other building) is never done and our 
quinquennial fabric review is due, so you may be hearing from us again! 

 

Olveston and Tockington W.I. 
                Angela Green 

In a complete contrast to January’s talk from Sir Steve Webb about what it is 
like to be an MP, this month we are holding a ‘Murder Mystery’ evening.   We 
shall be turning detective, watching and listening very carefully to see if we 
can discover ‘Whodunnit’, with a prize for the right answer!  The mystery will 
be brought to us by the Red Herrings, a local group of actors who use their 
own original plots, so you won’t have heard the story before.   

Come and pit your wits against them at 7.30pm on Tuesday, February 8th in 
the Parish Hall. £4 entry, everybody welcome. 
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People Can’t Work Without Tools! 
Thornbury Rotary Club, along with other Rotary clubs, has 

been supporting “Tools for Self Reliance” for many years. It is a 
UK based charity working to help relieve poverty in Africa by 

renovating and sending redundant tools to them. They then work 
with local African organisations to deliver a programme of tools 

and training that brings about effective and sustainable 
change for carpenters, builders, blacksmiths, artisans and 
their communities. Primary countries they work in are Ghana, 
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South Gloucestershire Council fund 
a not-for-profit loan scheme for homeowners 

and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining 
your home and we work with you to take the 

stress out of funding repairs, improvements or 
adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility

Sea Shanties at The Ship  
Storm Force 10 is rolling up at The Ship, Bristol Road, in 
Alveston on the evening of February 19th at 7.30pm. A 

gathering of shipmates has been convened by the Armstrong Arts Group to 
keep the music going and the smiles on our faces! 

Storm Force 10 is a 
Bristol-based shanty 
and sea song group 
and performs 
predominantly to 
raise funds for local 
charities. They keep 
the tales of old 
Bristol’s seafaring 
alive, creating new 
songs and 
revitalising the old. 

This year they are donating to two charities, Dementia, and Diabetes in 
Children.  

Seating will be at tables and Covid precautions will be taken. A bar will be 
available in the room. 

Tickets will cost £12, with the option of a buffet, eaten beforehand in a 
separate room and to cost £10 per person. These can be booked by emailing 
AAGThornbury@gmail.com or ringing 01454 850933. 

 

Old Down Cricket Club         Tony Gardner  
 
150 Club Winners January 2022: 
  
£50    Bill Finch 
£15    Andrew Kitchen   
£5      Martin walker 
  
Latest £25 Bonus Ball Winners: 
  
25/12/21   Reg Purchase 
 
Up the Down! 
 



Page 22 Page 23

Domestic, Commercial 
and Industrial Installations 

All electrics for new build, extensions and 
alterations to satisfy mandatory Building 
Regulations. Landlords safety inspections   

Portable Appliance Testing (PAT) 
Electrical and electronic service and repair 
For 24 hour call-out service available please 

call  Peter Jones: Tel: 07880 858785 
Email:  pete.livewire@blueyonder.co.uk 

Local number Tel: 01454 613482 
Visit our web site at 

livewire-electrics.co.uk 

Monday Movies 
  
 
 

Our mixed programme continues on the 7th February with a Music 
Documentary (2019 Cert U 1hr 52m). After a series of 11 consecutive hits in 
1972, Aretha Franklin recorded `Amazing Grace,' the most successful gospel 
album of all time at the New Temple Missionary Baptist Church in Los 
Angeles. This documentary footage has remained hidden for 50 years and 
celebrates the voice of a legend in a performance of a lifetime. 
  
On 21st February we show an action film (2012 Cert12 2hr 23m) which is 
Daniel Craig’s third performance as 007 agent James Bond. An ex-MI6 agent 
steals a hard drive with top-secret information exposing Agents around the 
world and causing M, played by Judy Dench, to relocate MI5. Seemingly a 
vendetta on M causes Bond to face his past in a bid to try and save her.   It’s a 
long film so bring cushions for comfort or to hide behind when the going gets 
tough for James!  
  
St Mary’s church doors open at 7pm for 7:30pm.  All welcome!  
Free to all, though a donation towards running expenses is gratefully received. 
  
To join the email list please email: mondaymoviesolveston@gmail.com.   
For those on our mailing list who wonder why they don’t receive our emails, 
please check your spam folders and make sure you mark our email address 
as ‘friend’ not ‘foe’. 
 

Thornbury Swimarathon is Back! 
 
Do you fancy a fun challenge and do some good at the 
same time? 

Thornbury Rotary is delighted to announce the return of 
the annual Swimarathon from Friday 4th March to Sunday 
6th March, once again held at the Thornbury Leisure 
Centre.  

Having cancelled the event in 2021 due to COVID, the 
organisers are keen to turn this year’s Swimarathon into a popular and even 
more successful fundraiser. Previous years’ events have proved to be a lot of 
fun and have raised hundreds of thousands of pounds for charities and good 
causes. Teams of up to 6 swimmers swim in relays for 55 mins to try and 
swim as many lengths as possible. 
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BBeeaauuttyy  aatt  tthhee  BBaarrnn  
  

44,,GGrreeyy  GGaabblleess ,,   VViiccaarraaggee  LLaannee,,   OOllvveessttoonn  
FFoorr  aappppooiinnttmmeennttss  tteelleepphhoonnee  NNiiccoollaa  oonn    

0011445544  220011771177    
  

 

 	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
 

 

Jessica Manicures 
 

GELeration Nails 
 

Shellac Nails 
 

Jessica Pedicures 
 

Spray Tanning 
 

Waxing 
 

Ear Piercing 
 

Eyelash Perming 
 

Eyebrow Shaping 
 

Eyelash tinting  
And more…. 

Evening appointments available 
 

Gift vouchers available 

Olveston & Tockington 
Tennis Club 

“Your local tennis club, next to Olveston Parish 

hall” 

Make 2022 the year to get back 
on court. 

Coaching for all ages. 
Fabulous clubhouse with changing 

facilities, kitchen, TV and table tennis. 

Call Martin 07720509653 

Everyone welcome 

www.ottctennis.co.uk
Tel: 07887 652358 

   Jed’s N.E.A.T. Services 
            (Nose Everything About Technology) 

 

Technology brings us together and makes life easier.  But…….. 
 What should you buy? 

How does it work? 
And what if anything goes wrong? 

 

Phones / laptops / tablets / TV’s / Smart home systems. I can…….. 
• Help you choose what’s right for you 

• Teach you how it works 
• Fix existing ‘tech’ problems 

 

 HOME VISITS – VIRTUAL REMOTE ASSISTANCE – PERSONAL SHOPPING 
  

PRICING POLICY – Please pay me what you think is fair – SIMPLE JJ 
 

ABOUT ME 
Jed Williams – I’m 16 years old, live locally & have had my own business for over 3 years 

Email: me@jedwilliams.co.uk     Website: myneat.co.uk     Tel: 07887 652358  
 

Tel: 07887 652358 
   Jed’s N.E.A.T. Services 
            (Nose Everything About Technology) 
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This year, the principal charities benefitting from the event are ‘Made a Mark’ 
(making memories for bereaved children) and ‘Children’s Hospice South-West’ 
(providing hospice care for children with life-limiting conditions and their whole 
family). Thornbury Rotary is in the process of generating lots of interest, 
seeking corporate sponsors and, of course, teams of swimmers who are keen 
to take part. Donors will be able to sponsor individual swimmers, or their 
teams, either online through the Rotary Swimarathon Just Giving page, or 
through sponsorship forms. 

For more information, have a look at Thornbury Rotary Club Website: 
www.ThornburyRotary.org where details of the event can easily be found, 
including mobile and email contacts, online applications, sponsorship forms 
and instructions. There is also a direct link to the Just Giving page, where 
donations can be made and teams, if they wish, can set up their own 
fundraising page for the event.  
 
Paul Glover, President of Thornbury Rotary Club, has expressed his sincere 
thanks to all those who wish to be involved in Swimarathon 2022, supporting 
this community event, and helping to raise funds for such important causes. 
 

World Day of Prayer 2022 
You are invited to join us on March 4th for this year’s 
World Day of Prayer local service at 10am. We are 
considering moving from Old Down, Oasis Church, 
to one of the larger local churches so that 
participants can easily comply with the current 
Covid Pandemic guidelines.   

The service this year has been created by the 
countries of England, Wales and Northern Ireland 
and encompasses our landscape, people and 
culture which had been shaped by our history as 
well as celebrating our diversity and the contribution 
made to our countries by the many groups and 
individuals who have made their home here. The 

Bible text “I know the plans I have for you” from Jeremiah reflects on some of 
the issues facing us today: poverty, domestic abuse, and disability, finding 
hope in difficult situations and encouragement in the help we can give to each 
other. 

Full details will be in March’s Meeting Point, however if you wish to be 
involved in any way please contact Jo Baxter, johanna@baxterfamily.uk or call 
07773 709155.  
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www.premier-homecare.com
0117 959 2013

• Short and long term home help
• Flexible hours
• Bespoke care support
• Highly trained and reliable carers
• Personal Care
• From cleaning to 24 hour Live-In care

Delivering the highest 
standards of homecare 
in South Gloucestershire 
for 14 years

Call today for help with a loved one

Premier Homecare is the leading homecare 
provider in North Bristol and South Gloucestershire, 
having cared for over 2,000 families, ensuring 
they are safe, healthy and looked after

Tockington Manor School and Nursery 
for boys and girls aged 2 to 13 years

We’re open for socially-distanced private tours 

Call to book your private tour or 1:2:1 video call: 01454 613229

Come for a tour and discover our small friendly 
classes, enviable success rate in securing senior 
school places, wrap around care and dedicated 
nursery facilities.
If you’re considering a school place for your
child in September 2021 please contact us
        to arrange a private tour. 

 

Olveston Parish 
Council                      Pat Savage 

 
 

Queen’s Platinum Celebrations  
 

Plans for the celebrations, which will 
take place on Friday 4th June, are 
now gathering pace. We held our first 
meeting just before Christmas. Our 
initial proposal is to commence at 11 
am with a musical rendition and 
refreshments by the Church. A fancy-
dress parade will then process to 
Tockington Manor School, by kind 
permission of the Headmaster and his wife, where events of the day will take 
place on the playing field. The day will culminate with a Barn Dance at the 
Parish Hall. We will always welcome any suggestions for the day and indeed 
any volunteers to mark this memorable occasion. Please email: 
martin.gibson@olvestonparishcouncil.gov.uk 
 
Bus Stop Warden 
 
Following our recent article in Meeting Point we now have a volunteer to look 
after the bus stop at Old Down. We still require a volunteer for the bus stop in 
Tockington, which has been so ably looked after by Keith Lazelle. If you are 
interested please contact: pat.savage @olvestonparishcouncil.gov.uk  
 
Community Awards 
 
A reminder that applications for the second tranche of awards totalling £5,000 
can now be made. Applications forms are available on our website or direct 
from the clerk at: olvestonparishcouncil.gov.uk 
The deadline is 31st March 2022. 
 

 

 

Advert 
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Come rain or shine, 
                  estate 
agents have the 
experience and 
knowledge to take 
you smoothly through 
the moving process.

53 High Street | Thornbury | BS35 2AR
01454 279734   |  sales@lisacosta.co.uk  |  lisacosta.co.uk  

Please note; If your property is currently on the market, the terms and conditions  of your
Existing agency agreement must be considered before instructing ourselves.

The agent 
for all seasons

 

   Olveston United AFC 
 
                                 Philip Williams 
 
 

Upcoming home fixtures* scheduled to be held at The Plain, Alveston Road: 
Saturday 5th February 2022 – First Team (Men’s) vs AEK Boco 
Reserves – Kick off 2pm 
Sunday 6th February 2022 – U18’s vs Larkhall Athletic Youth U18 
Colts – Kick off 2pm 
Saturday 12th February 2022 – Reserve Team (Men’s) vs Bristol 
Barcelona First – Kick off 2pm 
Sunday 13th February 2022 – U18’s vs Cribbs Youth U18 – Kick off 
2pm 
Saturday 19th February 2022 – Reserve Team (Men’s) vs Hanham 
Athletic Saturday Reserves – Kick off 2pm 
Saturday 26th February 2022 – First Team (Men’s) vs Totterdown 
United First – Kick off 2pm 

*Please note that the above is subject to change and for a full fixture list 
please visit our website: www.olvestonunited.co.uk 

 
100 club January 2022 prize winners: 

1st Prize £30   J Jacks 
2nd Prize £10    I Hall 
3rd Prize  £5    L Jones 

For details on how to enter this prize draw, please contact us using the contact 
details below. 
 
We are always looking for volunteers to help with the running of the club and 
are very grateful of any support received. If you are interested in volunteering 
then please do get in touch. Two roles that we are currently recruiting for are 
Welfare Officer and Junior Chairman. 
 
Finally, as Martin Lansdown has recently stepped down as Club Chairman 
after a period of 10 years, we would like to take this opportunity to thank 
Martin for his exceptional service over the years which has seen the club grow 
from strength to strength. 
 
Please remember that everyone is welcome to visit and become a member of 
the football club and social club, and that we look forward to seeing you very 
soon! We welcome any questions that you may have, so please do not 
hesitate to contact us: info@olvestonunited.co.uk or 0750222158. 
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Paul Whittaker
BATHROOMS & WETROOMS

DESIGN . SUPPLY . INSTALLATION

Tel: 07879 666221 . Website: www.paulwhittakerbathrooms.co.uk

Fungi: The 5th Living Kingdom 
                  Paul Godwin 

Back in September 2021, whilst walking locally, I saw some white objects in a 
field. I was curious, so walked over and found parasol mushrooms growing 
across a significant area, they were beautiful and numerous. Within the field 
there were also other mushrooms such as waxcap.  From this find an interest 
developed and so, last autumn and this winter, I photographed and identified 
many different species of fungi in this local area and slightly further afield. 

My knowledge of fungi is limited and what follows is from photographs I have 
taken and then researched - most notably from the Collins Fungi Guide and 
the NHBS, First Nature and Woodland Trust web sites. I hope I have been 
accurate in their identification. As there are 15000 species of Fungi belonging 
to 26 major groups in the UK it is a tricky business and some, unless you are 
an expert, appear very similar. There is a tremendous amount of information 
available, far beyond what I can cover in this article, so I will leave the body of 
science and study (mycology) which exists on this unique ‘living kingdom’ for 
you to research if you so wish. I will also not be making any comment on their 
edibility as I do not wish to be responsible for any upset stomachs, or worse! 
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New Road, Olveston, BS35 4DX

01454 202030

•	 All makes servicing 
and repairs

•	 Petrol and Diesel 
MOT Testing

•	 Tyres, Exhausts 
and Batteries

•	 Air Conditioning 
•	 Latest Bosch     

On-Board 
Diagnostics

•	 Vehicle Sales

You may have observed that certain fungi grow only in specific environments, 
such as a certain type of field, woodland or close to a certain tree. This in its 
basic form is due to an association called mycorrhiza, meaning that the fungi 
and, for example, a particular tree, could not exist adequately without the 
other. This is especially the case in poor soils where neither the plant or fungi 
would be as successful on its own and the fungi gains much of its required 
carbon from the roots of the plant and in return it acts as an intermediary in the 
uptake of nutrients such as nitrogen, phosphate and potash from the soil to 
the benefit of the plant. Fungi are able to exploit most natural habitats. Locally 
we see them in some fields, woodlands, hedgerows and our gardens, but they 
can also be identified in some sand dunes, salt marshes and wetland areas. 
The key element for where they grow is that the land is undisturbed.  

The photograph on the previous page of a Parasol (Macrolepiota procera) was 
taken in a local field. I would guess that there were over 20 such mushrooms. 
They can be found in small groups as these were, or in fairy rings. They are 
found mostly in southern regions of the UK in undisturbed grass land, close to 
woodlands. Their season is from late July to November and this photograph 
was taken end of September 2021. It is a ‘saprobic fungus’ and breaks down 
dead organic matter to make nutritional energy. Its name ‘procera’ means tall, 
which is very appropriate as it can grow up to 30cms. 

This photo of Meadow 
Waxcap (Cuphophyluss 
<Hygrocybe> pratensis) 
was taken at the same 
time and location as the 
parasols and appears 
between late August 
and December. It is 
fairly widespread and 
can be found on 
grassland and upland 
pastures. It is actually 
one of the very few 
species that can 

tolerate small amounts of fertiliser. It can form small groups of mushrooms as 
this one or scattered singletons. The genus Hygrocybe translates as ‘watery 
head’ and Cuphophyluss translates  as ‘with curved gills’ . These waxcaps 
were actually amongst other waxcap species in the same field. 

The next photograph, of Dead Man’s Fingers (Xylaria polymorpha), was taken 
in woodland near Old Down in November. It is fairly common and is found at 
the base of dead or decaying tree stumps especially beech. 
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For further information please contact us on:

Build without planning permission

Quality design service from 
concept to completion

Planning, construction drawings and 
contract administration service 
tailored to suit you

Domestic, CommeDomestic, Commercial ,
and Sustainable Architecture. 

Experienced working with 
Listed Buildings

Build your dream home in your 
garden

Development Advice and Appraisal

3D 3D Visualisation Servicesinfo@gsharchitects.co.uk
www.gsharchitects.co.uk
Almondsbury, Bristol 

07780 000220

They can be difficult to 
spot due to their colour 
and often being almost 
buried in fallen leaves. 
It is a saprobic fungus 
and consumes what it 
can of the dead tree 
stump, which then 
leaves a nutrient rich 
soft substance which 
small creatures and 
insects feed off. The 
‘fingers’ vary in 
appearance at different 

stages of its life cycle and ‘polymorpha’ translates as ‘many shapes’, to reflect 
this and they can grow to 8cms. When young they are pale grey with a whitish 
tip, which is a coating of asexual spores. Inside the flesh is white. In Indian 
medicine this fungus is used dried and mixed with sugar to promote lactation 
after childbirth. 

The caps of Velvet Shanks 
(Flammulina velutipes) continue 
fruiting from late autumn to spring 
and it is commonly known as the 
‘winter mushroom’. The 
photograph on the left was taken 
at the end of December, just north 
of Chepstow near the Piercefield 
Woodland Nature Reserve. I have 
seen them locally in old woodland 
but not in such numbers. Most 
commonly seen on dead ash, 
beech and oak, it is a classic 
example of the importance of 
leaving dead or rotting wood in situ 
to encourage a whole range of 
wildlife.  

The name Flammulina refers to 
the orange caps which are said to 
shine like little flames in winter 
sunshine. 

 
Part 2 of this article will appear next month. 
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Billy Cook
WJC Plumbing & Tiling

07748 085 920
wjcplumbing@outlook.com

Bathroom & Wet Room Design & Installations

Tiling    General Plumbing    

Kitchen Installation    Plastering

Your Planet and 
Local Environment 
Needs You! 
 

Climate Action Thornbury and Surroundings, or CATS, is part of Sustainable 
Thornbury and we are always keen to welcome new faces to the group. 
Sustainable Thornbury was launched in 2006 by some visionary residents who 
wanted to improve our local (and global) environment.  Much of this is to help 
with the transition away from the burning of fossil fuels, leading to a pleasanter 
and healthier environment and way of life.  

Sustainable Thornbury consists of various groups, some of which run existing 
community facilities such as the Community Orchard and nearby wildflower 
meadow, whilst our Grow Your Own Food group is a supportive group 
dedicated to (as the name might suggest) learning how to be more food self-
sufficient. Then, in 2019, the new climate focussed group CATS was formed, 
with the objective of achieving a carbon neutral Thornbury in the next ten 
years.  

Sustainable Thornbury works alongside parish and town councils, as well as 
South Gloucestershire Council, contributing to their efforts to improve the local 
environment and green spaces. We recently held a COP26 Schools Climate 
Summit and invited local politicians along to hear from school children about 
their hopes for a greener future.  Our future projects include a biodiversity ring 
around Thornbury and thermal imaging surveys of local housing.  Much more 
information about us is on our website, https://www.sustainablethornbury.org/. 

We hold monthly ‘Green Drinks’ on the first Wednesday of every month, which 
is an informal meeting, where ideas can be exchanged, drinks drunk and 
questions raised in a friendly social atmosphere. At the moment we are 
holding these both in person and online, to cater for all needs in the evolving 
post-Covid world. To attend in person, please come along and join us at 
Hawkes House in Thornbury, located at St Mary Street. Look for a reserved 
area, and some green drinks on the table. Our next meeting will be on 2nd 
February, and we will be there from 7.30 onwards.  

To attend online, please send an email to: CATS@sustainablethornbury.org 
and ask to receive a link to the ZOOM meeting.  

Alternatively, if you’d like to join our mailing list, please get in touch with us via 
CATS@sustainablethornbury.org to let us know your email address.  

We look forward to meeting you soon. 



Page 38 Page 39

 

 

Computer support and 
solutions for the home 
and business user.

How can we help? Tel: 01454 281 500 Web: www.eccomputers.co.uk
IT Support/Repairs   Office Equipment   Print Solutions   Telecoms   Cyber Security   Managed Services   Software/Database applications

PC/laptop repairs
Virus removal
Wifi/broadband issues
Sponsors of Olveston FC

11 The Plain, Thornbury, BS35 2AG

PHYSIOTHERAPY


CHIROPRACTIC


PODIATRY


CHIROPODY


"Optimise your Health"


Please Enquire:

Tel: 01454 528608


Email: info@optimuscp.com


Web: optimuscp.com


 

A Milestone to Nowhere       Nick Fear 

Entering Olveston from Aust, you may 
notice an old milestone, sitting at a jaunty 
angle, on the left verge just before the 
allotments. An examination shows that it 
has two words on it, ‘TO’ on the top 
section and ‘MILES’ lower down. The 
central portion of the stone is empty but 
with signs of damage. A closer inspection 
shows that it was well crafted by the old 
masons, who decorated it with a radiating 
array of lines at the top and lateral lines 
across the main body. The rear of the 
stone is plain, but still shows signs of 
skilful hands fashioning the surface. There 
is another such stone with the same 
writing on it in Tockington, incorporated in 
a wall it doubles as an ordinance survey 
benchmark. 

The ‘TO’ is not indicated on either stone or the number of miles it would take 
to reach the mystery destination. It is fortunate that local historian Eric Garrett 
remembers the complete writing which indicated the correct distance to 
Chipping Sodbury. This is not an obvious local destination, Thornbury and 
Bristol being potentially more frequently visited places. The stones were not 
however intended to assist all travellers in the area, as they were placed to 
mark a mail route through it. 

Today we perhaps take the postal system for granted, but there was a time 
when only wealthy people, with servants to deliver letters, wrote them. In 1635 
a national postal delivery service began with men on horseback taking mail to 
and from local postmasters who dealt with their own neighbourhoods. The 
service was beset with problems with mail being stolen or lost in the system 
and money wasted on a facility which often simply did not deliver.  

In 1784 John Palmer, a Bath born theatre owner, thought he could offer a far 
better postal service. He was already skilled in getting his theatre sets and 
actors to venues across the country using horse drawn carts. He conceived a 
plan of a national mail delivery service using horse-drawn coaches, and 
Parliament gave him sanction to try it. He cut the time mail took between, for 
example, Bristol and London to 16 hours, an improvement of 22 hours. The 
mail coach system was soon expanded to cover the country and our local 
milestones marked one such route.  
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Free Quotes

Radiant heating
Boilers

Radiators
Plumbing

LPG, natural gas, oil

Domestic
Commercial
Breakdowns/ call outs
Servicing
Installations 
Warm air heating

www.edgeheatingandplumbing.com info@edgeheatingandplumbing.com

JC 4x4 Ltd  SPECIALIST IN LANDROVER
SERVICE • REPAIR WORK • DIAGNOSTICS • MOTS • OTHER VEHICLES WELCOME

CALL JAMES: 01454 261067 / 07966 086447

Palmer also allowed paying passengers to travel on his coaches. Cramped 
inside seats were uncomfortable and often insanitary. At least they were 
preferable to cheaper seats on top of the carriages which were open to the 
elements. To allow refreshment stops for the comfort of passengers and 
change teams of horses, some hotels and public houses became Coaching 
Inns. In Olveston the White Hart was one such establishment renowned for 
good food and ale. In the season it was also famous for a particularly delicious 
locally produced cider. Mail coach riders could stay with one team or rest 
awhile at an Inn, catching the next coach which came along. 

John Palmer’s company coaches were soon joined by rivals offering 
competitive rates for travellers and post alike. In the 1780s regular routes 
resulted in local landowners improving roads in their area and charging a toll 
for their use. Mail delivery times and the comfort of coach passengers 
increased as a result. Some mail companies were more reliable and safer 
than others, and some coaches were not well maintained with breakdowns 
occurring. Some coach drivers sped along with little regard for other road 
users, or even their own coaches, resulting in accidents which sometimes 
involved fatalities.  

In the early 1800s the 
ancient backbone to 
the postal system 
which we now know 
as the Post Office 
introduced its own 
fleet of coaches. With 
a distinctive scarlet 
and black livery, 
these also displayed 
the Royal Coat of 
Arms. The mail 
coach system carried 
on for a few decades 
more, but this was 
gradually phased out 

with the advent of the railways. By the end of the 1850s it was the railways 
which carried the mail. 

At the start of the Second World War our local milestones had been of limited 
use for several years, and it was thought the directions on them could have 
been of use to an invading army, so the offending information was crudely 
removed on local council orders. Over the years hundreds of such stones 
have been removed in new road schemes or building projects. Milestones to 
nowhere and obsolete they may be, but we are lucky that these last two in our 
area exist to help us ponder on the past. 
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South Gloucestershire Business 
Support Service 
 
This service is available for all local small businesses and residents to access. 
It is a WECA initiative, funded and delivered in partnership with South 
Gloucestershire Council, and will run until March 2023. The past 18 months 
have been incredibly tough for local small businesses and this service will 
provide them with up to 12 hours of free expert support to help them to 
recover, develop and grow. In addition, the service will also provide help to 
aspiring entrepreneurs wishing to start a business. The support is provided 
through attendance at webinars and one-to-one meetings. 
  
The webinar programme covers a number of key business topics such as 
setting up a business, marketing, social media, planning for growth, finance, 
HR and more. It is delivered by local consultancy firm, Cool Ventures, who 
have been helping small businesses in the area for over decade. They are 
supported by a team of business experts. 
   
If you would like to find out more about how you can benefit from this free 
service, please get in touch with the Cool Ventures MD, Sue Marchant, who 
would be delighted to have a chat with you. She can be contacted on 08000 
418293 or email sue.marchant@coolventures.co.uk. 
 

Thornbury Jazz Festival 2022 
Good news! An exciting programme of Jazz is coming your way! 

Like everyone else, we are being kept guessing by that virus - but at the time 
of writing, the third Thornbury Jazz Festival is still on for Saturday 19th  March.  

The Festival will be held in the assembly hall at Castle School, running from 
4pm to 10pm. Seating will be at well-spaced tables in a jazz café style, with a 
bar and food from the Hawkes House pizza van. 

Top of the bill is virtuoso jazz guitarist Remi Harris, who will be playing with 
bassist Tom Moore. The 18-piece Kris Nock Big Band, a fantastic wall of 
sound, will get the Festival off to a swinging start, followed by the ever popular 
Jenner Jazz Quartet and Sinead and the Sinnermen.  

Tickets are £25 from AAGThornbury@gmail.com, or 01454 850933. Audience 
numbers will be limited to 125, so we recommend early booking. We look 
forward to seeing you there! 
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NEIL VIZARD
01454 419108

	Window	Cleaning
07976		694744		-	0117	9085794	

M. Gray	Window	Cleaning

Family	run	business	for	over	25	years	
experience	working	in	the	Almondsbury,	

Olveston,	Aust	areas	-	and	nearby.	

Email:	mgwc1@hotmail.com	

Yours Faithfully  Michael Matthews 
The Vine House of Prayer, 
Awkley 
. 

Just as I thought things were getting better! I am wondering how many of us 
have experienced frustration, disappointment, setbacks and even sorrow in 
many forms during the past year, despite what we may have hoped for or 
planned? So many things seem to be out of our control. 
 

I had a brief conversation with my wife Barbara, the day before writing this 
article, when considering the question, ‘Was she a realist?’ The simple 
dictionary definition is ‘a person who accepts a situation as it is and is 
prepared to deal with it accordingly’. This seems straightforward enough, but 
when we take a sober look at life in general, many of our dreams and 
anticipations turn out differently to what we expected, and ‘coping’ can prove 
harder than we may first think. 

May I make a few biblical suggestions (there are many more) to help us in the 
future, no matter what we may have to face? 

1. Find and maintain a relationship with the Lord Jesus Christ and know 
that The Lord is near. Do not be anxious about anything, but in 
everything, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present your 
requests to God. And the peace of God, which transcends all 
understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.” 
[Philippians 4:5-7] 

2. Discover and keep focused on a future goal. “Forgetting what is 
behind and straining toward what is ahead, I press on toward the goal 
to win the prize for which God has called me heavenward in Christ 
Jesus.” [Philippians 3:13-14] 

3. Secure an anchor for your soul (simply put, the soul is the seat of your 
thoughts, will and emotions) “We have this hope as an anchor for the 
soul, firm and secure. It enters the inner sanctuary behind the curtain, 
where Jesus, who went before us, has entered on our behalf.” 
[Hebrews 6:19-20] 

I’m happy to try and answer any questions you may have. 

By the way, I would say Barbara is a realist! 

Let’s be people who can accept a situation as it is and be prepared to deal 
with it accordingly, with the help of a God who loves and cares for us. 
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Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722
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SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty
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– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience
Independent Stairlift Specialist

01454 413748 07833 318722
www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

• Free	local	delivery
• Free	assembly
• Free	disposal	of	your	bed

Divans	/	Mattresses	/	Ottoman	&	Wall	beds	/		
Memory	foam	&	latex	mattresses	/	Beds	made	
to	measure	/	Pine,	Metal	&	leather	beds		

Open		Tuesday	to	Friday:	9am-5pm	
												Saturday:	10am-3pm	

Visit	our	showroom:	The	Old	Post	Office	
26a	Gloucester	Road,	Rudgeway,	Bristol,	
BS35	3RY	(by	the	speed	camera)	

01454	617	277	or	07887	853479	

Church News 
 
ST MARY the VIRGIN, OLVESTON 
Feb 6 9.30am 

6pm 
Holy Communion  
Evensong 

Rev Bone, Paul 
Harrod 
Rev Ann Lloyd 

Feb 13 9.30am 
6pm 

Mattins 
Holy Communion BCP 

Rev David Moss 
Rev David Bone 

Feb 20 9.30am 
6pm 

Morning Prayer 
Evening Prayer 

Janet McBride 
Paul Harrod 

Feb 27 9.30am 
6pm 

Holy Communion   
Evening Prayer  

Rev Ann Lloyd 
Janet McBride 

Also, every Wednesday at 10am, Holy Communion usually with Rev Ann 
Lloyd. 
Contact: Rev David Moss, 01454 415190; email: mossds@gmail.com 
 
CHAPELRY OF ST JOHN, AUST 
Feb 13 10am Morning Prayer Trevor Cook 
Feb 27 10am Holy Communion Rev David Bone 
Contact: Trevor Cook, 01454 618442   
Church Wardens: Jenn Dickens 632312 & Clive Roberts 632238  
 
ST MARY DE MALMESBURY, LITTLETON-ON-SEVERN 
Feb 13 9am Morning Prayer  Mrs Tracey Black 
Feb 27 9am Holy Communion Rev David Moss 
Contacts:  Tracey Black 417660 & Tim Pyper 416422 /07802 419451         
 
ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST, ELBERTON 
Feb 13 9am Morning Prayer Judith Heybyrne 
Feb 27 9am Holy Communion  Judith Heybyrne 
Contacts: Judith Heybyrne  616725 and John Gunnery 413225 
 
AUST EVANGELICAL and LITTLETON EVANGELICAL CHURCHES  
Contact: Danny Bamfield 01454 419324 e-mail danny@thebamfields.co.uk  
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OLVESTON AND TOCKINGTON METHODIST CHURCH 
Feb 6   10am Tock Ch Morning Worship led by Christine Jones 
Feb 13   10am Olv Ch Morning Worship led by Christopher 

Leese 
Feb 20   10am Tock Ch Morning Worship led by David Bainbridge 
Feb 27   10am Olv Ch Covenant Service led by Rev Simon 

Edwards 
Contact: Rev Simon Edwards  418176,  
email: simon.edwards@methodist.org.uk 
 
THE VINE House of Prayer, Pilning Street, Awkley BS35 4HL 
Meeting at 11am every Sunday and on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each 
month at 2.30pm. 
Contact: Mike and Barbara Matthews, tel. 07512 917229 or email: 
thevine_awkley@hotmail.com  
 
THE OASIS CHURCH, OLD DOWN 
Services at 6.30pm every Sunday. All are welcome. 
Contacts: Jenny Parfitt jennyparfitt@ymail.com & Sue Tett  
stett56@hotmail.co.uk 
 
RC CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING, Thornbury –  
Mass on Sundays at 9.30 and 10.30am 
Contact:  01454 412223,  www.ctk-thornbury.org,uk     
 
 
 
 
 
 
Holiday Home Advert 
 
 

 
 

SOCIETY OF FRIENDS (QUAKERS), Thornbury  
Contact: Brian Hawkins, hawkinsb863@gmail.com  01454 854867 
 

EVENTS IN FEBRUARY. 
 
Monday 7 February, Monday Movies at St Mary’s, 7.30pm 
1st and 3rd Thursday 9.00-1.30, Thornbury Farmers’ Market. 
Tuesday 8 February 7.30pm WI Meeting in Parish Hall. Contact: Angela 
on 615222 
Saturday 19 February, Alveston Repair Café at St Helen’s Church 
Saturday 19 February, Sea Shanties at The Ship, Alveston. Tickets: 
phone 850933 
Monday 21 February, Monday Movies at St Mary’s, 7.30pm 
Wednesday 23 February, 7.30, ‘Calamity Jane’ at Parish Hall, until 
Saturday. 
 
Coffee Morning every Tuesday at 10.30 at Daldry Gardens lounge 
Coffee Shop every Thursday at St Mary’s Church Olveston, 9-12 in Term 
Time and 10-12 in school holidays. 
 
 

 
Contact details for any clubs or organisations in the Meeting Point area can be found in the Meeting 
Point Directory on the community website: www.olvestonandaust.com.  If you would like to update your 
organisation’s details, please email: meetingpointsecretary@olvestonandaust.com 
 
 
Advertisements Neither Meeting Point, its editor, nor management committee accept any responsibility 
or give any guarantee in case of any dispute or claim as to quality, condition or delivery of commodities 
or services advertised in this magazine. It is not to be taken that publication implies recommendation.  It 
is always advisable to check prices when ordering goods or services.   
 
Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily those of the editor or Meeting Point magazine 
 
Copyright Meeting Point 2022.  Copyright remains with the author(s) and Meeting Point.  No part of this 
publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form without the prior permission of the copyright 
owners.                            
 

Meeting Point is printed by Motion Printing Ltd. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A truly local independent estate agency with over 40 years of experience and with unrivalled 
knowledge of the property market within Thornbury and South Gloucestershire.  

Our caring sales business is based on our reputation, honesty and integrity. 
 

Please contact: Rowena Moncrieffe  
for further details… 

     14 The Plain, Thornbury 
Tel No: 01454 858007 

www.bondsofthornbury.co.uk 
enquiries@bondsofthornbury.co.uk 


